
GENERAL ORDER 
Occupational Medical Evaluations 

Date: March 25, 2024 Number:  24.023 

Effective Date: March 25, 2024 Expiration Date:  N/A 

Approved By:  Kalvyn W. Smith, Fire Rescue Chief 

Fauquier County Fire Rescue occupational medical evaluations and classifications will be conducted at the 
Wellness Center. Marathon has relocated and is now located at: 

33 North Calhoun Street 
Warrenton, VA 20186 

Phone 540-905-7456 

Hours of operations: Monday 0700-1700 
  Tuesday 0700-1700 
  Wednesday 0700-1500 
 Thursday 1000-1800 
 Friday 0800-1200 
 Saturday 0800-1100 

Each quarter, a general order is issued directing identified personnel to call the wellness center to schedule a 
physical appointment.  Personnel should schedule an appointment date in their birth month unless extenuating 
circumstances exist.  Personnel not able to schedule in their birth month shall contact Battalion Chief RJ Arft 
with the circumstances.  Appointments shall be made for off-duty days and overtime is authorized. 

The Wellness Center staff will facilitate the necessary paperwork and advise you of any requirements for your 
exam(s).  Please make sure to complete any paperwork prior to your arrival.  The Wellness Center staff will also 
work with Battalion Chief Arft to monitor compliance with the scheduling general orders.  

The following personnel shall CALL the Wellness Center to schedule an occupational medical evaluation prior to 
June 30th, 2024. 

Name 

Arft Randy J. 

Beach Michael 

Bohon Daniel 

Butler Houston 

Chamberlin Scott 

Coleman Jordan 

Dalton Keith 

Daniels Ryan 

Definbaugh Andrew 

Dowell Jeffrey 

Ferraiuolo Mason 



Frinks Jonathan 

Glascock Patrick 

Gray Jeffrey 

Hunter Charles 

Jaeger Bryan 

Kidwell Dale 

Klinkenberger Mark  

Lonas Tyler 

Marsh Eric 

McDonald William 

McEvilly Frederic 

Neam  Kenneth 

Neese Eric 

Rakestraw Graham 

Reed April 

Shields Matthew 

Snyder Brandon 

Stanley Dillyn 

Stevens Tyler 

Stroop Alex 

VanGilder Charles 

Villasenor Josue 

Weeks Anderson 

 
Questions regarding this general order should be directed to Battalion Chief Arft. 
 


